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 To the Parents and Carers of pupils and students of: 
 

St Ambrose Catholic Primary School, Kidderminster 
Hagley Catholic High School, Hagley 
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Primary School, Harborne 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School, Stourbridge 
St Mary’s Catholic Primary School, Brierley Hill 
St Wulstan’s Catholic Primary School, Stourport on Severn 

 
25 March 2019 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

EXTRA STAFF TRAINING DAY: FRIDAY 28 JUNE 2019 
 

The Board of Directors of St Nicholas Owen Catholic Multi-Academy Company has 
decided, with the agreement of each of the Chairs of the six Academy Committees, to 
hold an additional training day this year on Friday 28 June 2019, in order to prepare 
ourselves properly for the new Ofsted inspection framework with effect from 
September 2019. 

 
This means that all six schools will be closed to pupils and students on Friday 28 June 
2019 so that staff can gather at Hagley Catholic High School for Ofsted training. 
 
For 2019/2020 the number and dates of all staff training days will be made known to 
you, as usual, right at the start of the academic year.   
 
However, on this one occasion, I trust you will understand the reason for this much-
later-than-usual communication of the date of a vital, extra training day for our staff. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs Joanna Griffin 
Chair of St Nicholas Owen Board of Directors 


